
Eagle Bend Ladies Golf Association 

Minutes of the June 7, 2016, General Meeting 

President Jayne McManus opened the meeting at 2:00 pm.  Thirty-seven members attended. 

Membership Chair Teresa Holm welcomed three new members: 

• Judy Turner 
• Nancy Gay 
• Jill Schwartz 

General Business 

Minutes: The minutes of the September 8, 2016, General Meeting and Awards Social were 
approved. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Linda Johnson, Treasurer, reported that we currently have an operating 
cash balance of $4,061 in the bank plus another $415 in the Hole-in-One fund, for a total bank 
balance of $4,476. The 2016 Budget is posted on the bulletin board in the Ladies Locker Room.  
Based on the amount of dues we have collected thus far, it looks like we should be right on 
target to pay all of our budgeted expenses for the year. The EBLGA Website is up and running, 
and members are encouraged to view the site often for all materials relating to the Association.  

Directories: The members thanked Connie Kalberg, Directory Chair, for her great work in 
producing the 2016 directory, which came in under budget due to being printed at UPS. The 
directories are available in the Pro Shop for members who have not yet received them. 

Awards: Kathy Simmons, reporting in the absence of Tournament Chair Madeline Clegg, went 
through the major dates and events for this summer. The Member-Member will be June 27 and 
28; the Swing Fore a Sister will be July 12; the Chautauqua will be August 1 and 2; the Eagle 
Bend Club Championship will be August 20 and 21; and the President’s Cup will be August 30 
and 31. She emphasized that the President’s Cup will be stroke play this year, and there will be 
Senior and Super-Senior flights also. According to our Bylaws, “The President’s Cup shall be 
open to members of EBLGA who have played on at least 4 Ladies Days during the current 
season which may include the Member-Member Tournament and the Chautauqua.” 

Gardens: Jayne McManus thanked Robin and Herb Grant for their work in making the 6th hole 
Gardens so beautiful. Jayne also thanked the volunteers who helped weed the beds last 
Tuesday evening. 

Niners: Judy Meseroll announced there are currently 21 active nine-hole golfers on the 
Thursday league. 



Rules Clinics: Carol Chase is working with Michael to organize 3 dates for rules clinics in June, 
July, and August. She welcomes specific rules that members would like to learn; members can 
email Carol directly with the topics. Once the clinics are organized, an email blast will be sent. 
After discussion on the EBLGA rule that the highest a golfer can take on a Tuesday is a 10, Jayne 
said we can reconsider this rule in the Bylaws.  

Ringer Cards: Bert Herndon, Ringers chair, announced the card is $5 and each Tuesday, 
members can update their personal cards if the score on a hole is lower than previously 
recorded. Osprey will not be counted this year in Ringer play. 

New Business 

Welcome Social: Jan Wagner, Vice President, announced the social will be Wednesday, June 15, 
from 4 – 6 pm, at Eagle Bend. It will be light hors d’oeruves, and Jan introduced Sue Richardson 
from the Pro Shop will be running clothing and merchandise promotions, as well as doing some 
ice breakers and fun contests from 2 pm to 6 pm that day as well. Sue told everyone to bring 
their favorite tube of lipstick!  Members must sign up by Sunday, June 12, 12 noon, in the Pro 
Shop for this fun event. In other business, Jan reminded members that if they do not want their 
Tuesday lunches charged to their account, they need to pay $13.50 to Jan directly. 

Pals and Pars: Kathy Simmons announced the Member-Member tournament will be a 2-day net 
event. If members need a partner, let Kathy know. 

Swing Fore a Sister: Martha Katz and Pam Mitchell announced the Swing will be a simpler 
format this year. Members are to wear pink and write a big check! Members should get their 
forms in ASAP. 

Sunshine Award: Jan Wagner said questions have been raised concerning this award. She asked 
for members to let her know if they would like to be on the Sunshine Award Review 
Committee. A decision concerning the future of this award will be made by the August Board 
Meeting. 

Announcements 
Pictures: Janet Cutshall will continue to take members pictures for the bulletin board in the 
Ladies Locker room. The member’s name is on the back of each picture. If any member has the 
ability to have the names of the members printed on the front, please feel free to take on this 
task. 

 “Coach’s” Passing: Joanne Knudson announced a memorial service will be held June 18, 11 am, 
at Bigfork High School gymnasium. All are welcome to attend.  

Junior Golf Tournament Volunteers: Connie Kalberg announced volunteers are needed to help 
with the August 11 Junior Golf Tournament. Let the Pro Shop know if you can help. 



Historian: Nina Anderson, Historian, would like any pictures of EBLGA events that members 
have to be sent to her, and she will keep them on a computer drive for posterity. 

The meeting adjourned at 2:40 pm. 

 

Submitted by Janet Cutshall, Secretary 

June 7, 2016 

 


